THE PRIORY SCIHHOOL

DORKING

Headteacher: Mrs J Trimnell

28 November 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

Attendance
Congratulations to 11B2 for having the highest attendance last week and 10B2 best improved attendance
last week.

House Points
Congratulations to 7B2 for achieving the most house points last week.

Uniform Consultation
Thank you to everyone that gave a response to the consultation of a new school skirt. We had an
overwhelming response of preference for Skirt A, which can be seen below.

I will now have further conversations with our uniform providers in preparation for September. The change
will take place from September 2023 for our new Year 7s. We will then filter the new skirt throughout the
school when a new one needs to be purchased.

FOTPS

The Big PTA Cash Draw — 3 WEEKS TO GO!

Purchase tickets and be in with the chance of winning up to £5,000 in each of the 6 draws here. Each £3
ticket (50p per draw) will generate a number that will be entered into all 6 draws as well as help raise funds
for the school. The Big PTA Cash Draw is a nationwide PTA raffle of tickets organised by Parentkind.
Draws will run daily from 14 to 16 December 2022 and they will announce the winning numbers on the site
and let you know if you are a winner via email. For more information, terms and conditions, and FAQs,
please visit www.bigptaraffle.co.uk


https://www.bigptaraffle.co.uk/support/the-priory-cofe-voluntary-aided-school-rh4?leafletId=6e501988-0512-45af-b0fe-c6db6066e451
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bigptaraffle.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cminnes%40ccs.northants.sch.uk%7C9603326d2cd44e199d2b08d920fcbf92%7C61241cf959c9437e9a8cb955315b1919%7C0%7C0%7C637577092201911043%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=NfC0sHxQtluh%2BtD0NKbTV9FjXNqGXxHKWTiHyKfX%2FUg%3D&reserved=0
http://www.bigptaraffle.co.uk

SCHOOL CHRISTMAS HOUSE HAMPERS

We are also having our very popular hampers raffle. The students have been asked to bring in a donation
to go in their House Hamper, if they can. The Friends of the Priory committee will make up Christmas
hampers with all the donations and these will be raffled off before the end of term. Students have a list of
suggested items to bring in and please make sure the item has a long shelf life. Raffle tickets will be
available to buy on Scopay from next week.

EASYFUNDRAISING

Great news, The Friends of The Priory School Dorking PTA is part of #easyfundraising! Sign up today
and start raising donations with all your Christmas shopping and more. Supermarkets, Insurance, pizza
delivery, Currys, Norton, Funky pigeon are just a few. In fact over 7,000 brands will donate, so you can raise
FREE donations for us no matter what you're buying. These donations really do make a difference. It's a
FREE and easy way to help during these difficult times! Plus, for a limited time, once you've raised your first
£10, easyfundraising will double it! Visit here.

For any questions, more info or to join or get involved with The Priory school PTA email us at
fotps@priorycofe.com

Wellbeing/Safeguarding

Do you or someone you know find it difficult coping with overwhelming feelings and emotions?
If the answer to this questions is yes, then take a few minutes to look at this:
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/Coping-Strategies.pdf

Year 9 GCSE Options Information Evening

Thank you to all those parents and carers who have confirmed attendance at the Year 9 GCSE Options
Information Evening on Wednesday 30th November at 6pm. Please remember that we are expecting all
students to attend with a parent or carer. If you have not yet confirmed attendance please use the link
below. | have also included a link to the original letter.

GCSE Option information evening confirmation form
GCSE Options information evening letter

Behaviour update

It was good to see our students taking more responsibility of organising themselves to get to their
detentions last week. As parents and carers, please can you ensure you are going through the Edulink log
with your child so they know if they have detentions. Additionally, if students need to remind themselves of
when their detentions are during the school day they can find a list outside the Finance Office. By being
organised students can prevent having to stay for after-school detentions. Can you also remind your child
that the school does not permit chewing gum in school.

Community Carols

Year 7 - Parental form to complete

As is tradition at The Priory, Year 7 form our mass choir at our carol service each year. This year we are
hosting it as a community event in the grounds of St Martin's Church, right in the centre of Dorking. If your
child is in Year 7, please read the Community Carols letter and fill in the consent form by Friday. The letter
is here.


https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/prioryschooldorking/payments/6cd195/?utm_campaign=qp-nov-22&utm_source=email
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/Coping-Strategies.pdf
https://forms.gle/kMVrp825V2z4WDyw5
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1qz1QkMbm8qWFT3dhQBWAvcUzneHwaA2-/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=105499686633107164020&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1M4WQEgMUc_9JoyBmsCkriJz5tIM7D01bz8ICGobd7jQ/edit

Other Instrumentalists and Performers - Parental form to complete
If your child is involved in the Community Carols as an instrumentalist or a performer in another year group
please can you complete the form_here.

Please Reply to Your Invitation! - Parental form to complete

Our Community Carols is a whole school and wider community event. We would encourage you, your child
and your wider friends and family to join us on 6th December. The evening runs from 6pm-7pm and,
weather permitting, there will be carol singing with a few short readings in the grounds of St Martin's
Church.

If the weather is challenging we will of course move into the church. Friends of The Priory School will be
selling hot drinks and festive treats in the evening. There is no better way to start the Christmas Season!

If your child is not in Year 7 and not playing or performing as mentioned above and you would like to join us,
please can you complete a form here to give us an indication of how many people are likely to be attending
with you.

Upcoming events;
Monday 28 November - Reigate Interview Evening
Tuesday 29 November - & Juliet - theatre trip
Wednesday 30 November - INSET Day
- Year 9 Options Information Evening
Tuesday 6 December - Community Carols at St. Martin’s Church, Dorking
Wednesday 7 December -  Year 8 Christmas Market Trip
Wednesday 14 December - Christmas Lunch

Friday 16 December - School closes at 1:00pm for students
Tuesday 3 January - School starts for Spring Term
Best wishes

727

Mrs J Trimnell
Headteacher


https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScENjEMrwKWguw2IprqHa96djvkf6D4t_nLhubY2do8R4s6lg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1yyGYa7T03aBMYW_k0NwO5tk7pj9f-vrA-rpQaY8R65U/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1qz1QkMbm8qWFT3dhQBWAvcUzneHwaA2-/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=108283767541697330146&rtpof=true&sd=true

